
Flybridge  

 At 1481 W. Corbett Ave, the proposed mixed-use development will consist of 324 multi-family 

units and six commercial outparcels on approximately 39 acres of land. This parcel of land is in 

Swansboro’s extra territorial jurisdiction and does fall under Swansboro’s planning jurisdiction. 

 

To start, developers for Flybridge have applied for a conditional rezoning and a future land use 

map amendment (please see application attached). Currently, the parcel is zoned RA (rural 

agricultural) and is also labeled as RA (rural/agricultural) on Swansboro’s Future Land Use Map 

making it inconsistent for this type of development. In order to meet zoning and planning 

requirements, they are requesting to be rezoned to Conditional B-1 (business) and have the 

Future Land Use Map be amended to Suburban Town Center (highway commercial). These 

parcels are surrounded on either side by properties zoned B-1. Conditional rezonings differ from 

your standard rezoning process in that it allows for the Town to set conditions in order to meet 

desired development and typically is used to preserve environmentally sensitive areas such as 

wetlands. In return, the developers are granted some flexibility in zoning requirements such as 

lot sizes, setbacks, and building heights. 

 

 

  Town Zoning Map and Legend                Swansboro Future Land Use Map and Legend 



  

                         

Steps needed for approval: 

1. Two community meetings held by developers to inform citizens on proposed 

development (this is a requirement of conditional rezoning and mailed notice was sent 

out to all who live in a mile radius of the site). This is not a Town sponsored meeting, and 

no decisions are made at this meeting. 

After community meetings are completed: 

 

2. Future Land Use Map amendment to Suburban Town Center and; 

3. Conditional rezoning to B-1 

Items 2 and 3 will be heard first at the Planning Board and then at the Board of 

Commissioners late January/early February depending on if the Planning Board decides to 

table discussion/recommendation for any reason. With approval of both step 2 and 3 from 

the Board of Commissioners, they will then move to step 4. 

 

4. Technical Review Committee which is a staff level review of Site Plan. 

Once TRC review is complete and Site Plan is approved; 



 

5. Special Use Permit will need to be granted. Multi-family development, apartments in this 

case, is only a permitted use with a Special Use Permit in B-1. 

The Special Use Permit application will first go to the Planning Board for review and 

recommendation and then go to the Board of Commissioners for approval or denial. 

 

 

See excerpts from the CAMA Future Land Use Plan for Rural/Agricultural (current 

designation) and Suburban Town Center (proposed designation) 

 



 



 



 



 


